15 October, 2009
Mr. Steven Rennie

(01446) 704653

(01446) 704847

P/DC/SR2/2009/028231/--

Planning&Transport@valeofglamorgan.gov.uk

James Carter : Alan Barker,

Bank Chambers,

92, Newport Road,

Cardiff.

CF24 1DG

Dear Sir,

Town and Country Planning Act, 1990 (as amended)

Alteration works to convert existing garage at rear of 3 Alberta Place into studio apartment.

3, Alberta Place.  Penarth.

I refer to your application for planning permission for the above development received on 8 October 2009.

Essential information required to enable the local planning authority to properly consider the proposals has not been submitted.  Accordingly the application is deemed invalid in accordance with Article 3 of The Town and Country Planning (Applications) Regulations 1988 and Government advice in ‘Best Practice Guidance On The Validation Of Planning Applications’.

As submitted your application is incomplete and missing the following item(s):

1.
Your application forms were not correctly signed/dated.  Please sign/date and return the enclosed forms.

2.
You are required to provide a Design and Access Statement (in accordance with advice in TAN 12 Design Appendix 1), explaining the design concepts and principles applied to the development, and how the principles of inclusive access for people have been considered from the outset of the development process.  Since 1st June 2009 it has been mandatory for most applications to be accompanied by such a Design and Access Statement.  This needs to include a section on community safety and environmental sustainability.

Further information is available on the council’s website at the following address:  http://www.valeofglamorgan.gov.uk/living/planning/planning_applications/advice_and_guidance.aspx

3. Please outline the whole of the application site in red and any other land in your ownership in blue on the site location plan.  Red line should go 
around the curtilage of the new proposed dwelling, with blue line around associated existing dwelling.

Therefore on submission of the items listed above, the application will be registered and the relevant period for determination will be commenced.  I should be grateful if you would give this matter your immediate attention and in any event a reply within 14 days of the date of this letter is requested to indicate the timescale for the provision of this information.

Yours faithfully,
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